
 

   

  

SIGN UP NOW!! 

Winter Urn Insert 

Workshop 

 

$65 (2nd insert $35) 

Saturday  

November 26, 2016 

9-Noon Siloam Church 

Floral Designer, Jaela 

VanBommel will provide 

supplies, demonstration 

and personal assistance 

to build the insert of your 

dreams! 

Reserve your space now 

and pay by              

October 20/16 

Contact Nancy at         

njohnston@   

salvationarmyvillage.ca 

 

For more information on LFHS please see our website   http://www.gardenontario.org/ 

 

 

 

 London Fanshawe Horticultural Society    “Where People Grow With Their Gardens”        September 2016                                                                       

President’s Message 

 
This is our first newsletter in a very long time. Thanks to Nancy Johnston for 

volunteering to coordinate this edition. In our membership survey last fall 

receiving the newsletter was one of the most frequently requested topics. So we 

hope you find this newsletter interesting and informative. 

I would like to give you a quick review of the past few months and some of the 

future events we will have for our members. 

Looking back to May, a number of members volunteered to help with the cleanup 

in Constitution Park.  Thanks, it certainly needed it!  

Then our plant sale held on May 21st.  I want to thank all our members who were 

able to help make the sale so successful. We had outstanding support with plants 

for the sale, pricing and sorting the plants, bagging the 15 yards of compost, 

assisting at the sale, and helping with the cleanup.  

A very special Thank you to Jennifer Smout for providing and selling her heirloom 

tomatoes. Also a huge Thank you to Vince Chicoine for again, coordinating the 

plant sale. See Vince’s report for financial details. 

On June 2, 18 members volunteered their time to plant the flower gardens at the 

Market.  Thanks to all who came out to plant. 

On June 16th we held our garden tour. Over 85 members attended. There were 

two spectacular gardens to visit.  Both Carol & Wib Dawson and Carol & Dennis 

Adlington gardens were so interesting, and the diversity of the flora was breath 

taking. Following the garden walk many members dropped by the home of Lois 

and John McLeod to socialize and enjoy some refreshments, including Dees 

delights.  

A draw was held for two $25 gift cards for Parkway Gardens. The winners were 

Donna Grabowski and Gerald Flynn.  Congratulations! 

Well, now looking forward to the fall and a little about the exciting events 

members have to look forward to.     

Continued next page….       
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We have a great line up of speakers for our September 

and October meetings.  See the details provided by Ann 

Larkin in the Take Note section at the end of our 

newsletter.  

Our AGM will be held on Thursday November 17th.  

There will not be a guest speaker this year.  We will be 

introducing some changes that we know you will really 

enjoy. Details will be shared at the September and 

October membership meetings. “Stay tuned” as they 

use to say on the radio (some of us may remember it 

from listening to the radio)!  You won’t want to miss 

this event. Yes we will still conduct the business part of 

the annual general meeting. We try to keep it short but 

it is important members know about issues and 

concerns facing the society. 

Capping off 2016 there will be a Christmas greenery 

workshop. The date is Saturday November 26. There 

still openings, however, space is filling up quickly. See 

the notice on page one and hear more at the 

September membership meeting.  

Usually you try to leave the best to the last but not this 

time. There are some important organizational issues 

that our members need to know about our society 

before the AGM.  

 Kelly Taylor our membership director has 

notified the board that she is resigning from this 

position at the end of the year. At the same 

time our associate membership director Karen 

Dennis has also resigned. These two positions 

will need to be replaced before the end of 

November.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Vince Chicoine has informed the board that this 

was his last year as the plant sale coordinator. 

As you all know Vince has been the “Backbone” 

of the plant sale since the very first sale over 12 

years ago. We will be endeavoring to recruit a 

replacement for this position as well.   

There will further information on our plans to fill 

these important positions (plus a few) at the 

September membership meeting. 

All board members, except the Membership 

Director and Associate Director have agreed to stay 

on for at least one more year.  During the next year 

we will do our very best to develop a viable 

succession plan for the future board of directors. 

It is understandable that some board members who 

have been so dedicated and committed to the task 

of ensuring our society’s success want to “Pass the 

baton” and have other members take a turn leading 

the organization.   

This will be the challenge for the board to resolve in 

the coming months. Please consider joining our 

team! 

So, in summary, we have a very exciting and 

interesting fall agenda for our membership and 

hope that you will come out to the meetings and/ 

or sign up for the greenery workshop. (Hopefully 

the Fanshawe Road construction in front of Siloam 

will be completed by then)!  

We look forward to seeing you in September.  

John McLeod President  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

MAGAZINE & BOOK SWAP: The “library” table is set up at most membership meetings and 

is a great place to help your-self to some interesting, free, garden related information. 

All items are donated by LFHS members so please think of us when you are ready to part 

with resources you have on hand. Remember your junk is another man’s treasure! 

Please swing by to check it out! 

 



Membership Renewal:  Get your chance to WIN!    

                                 

 

Elmer Jorgensen a founding member of LFHS, and a long standing Board member passed away January 28, 

2015.  He was a passionate gardener, very well known for his unedited gardening advice, his infectious sense of 

humour, and his love,.... teaching gardening.  His monthly “Ask Elmer” ten minute segments at our monthly 

general meetings were a huge hit with everyone, and to 

this day are still missed. Elmer was also a valued 

member of the LFHS/Salvation Army Garden Team.  

His work on the many garden projects for persons with 

dementia, were his pride and joy. 

As a special tribute to Elmer a memorial garden has 

been installed at the Salvation Army Adult Day 

Program. On Friday, May 7, 2016 a dedication 

ceremony was held.  Bob Crowhurst welcomed 

everyone to the dedication and he, along with Fred 

Smithers, a long-time friend of Elmer’s, spoke of their 

fun times together. Camillia LaRouche blessed the new garden, and dedicated the garden in memory of Elmer 

Jorgensen.  A plaque, titled Elmer’s Garden was unveiled.   

“May all who walk by this garden see beauty, and be reminded of possibilities for new life” stated Camillia.  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  LFHS PLANT SALE REPORT 2016 

 This year was full of challenges like no other for our plant sale.  Fanshawe Park Road was under construction and we did 

not know if the road would be passable.   The greenhouse that we were using had been sold.  A major contributor to the plant sale 

had sold their house.   And I was looking for someone to step up and learn the ropes of managing a plant sale.  Fortunately things 

started to fall into place, I got access to the greenhouse (unheated), the construction started at Highbury and not at Adelaide, the 

rain held off till after the sale and everyone worked together to make the day a success. 

DETAILS      EXPENSES  INCOME 

TOTALS      $864.47        $4621.20 

Net Profit $3756.73 

I wish to thank all who helped to make the sale possible.  Special thanks to Jennifer Smout and her heritage tomatoes. 

Vince Chicoine   Plant Sale Coordinator     

  
 

$ÏÎȭt miss your chance to win 1 of 5 packages of 30 Veseys 

150th Canada Celebration Collection Red Impression and 

White Hakuun tulip bulbs.   

)ÔȭÓ ÅÁÓÙ ÁÎÄ ÉÔȭÓ ÆÕÎȦ  *ÕÓÔ ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅ ÙÏÕÒ ςπρχ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓÈÉÐ 

for $15, prior to the end of October 2016, to enter your 

name in the draw.   
 

DEDICATION ƏDKLDQƍR F@QCDMƐ 



 

 

 

 

 

Identifying Common Invasive Trees of London 
Thank you to Reforest London and Lauren McVittie (article author) for granting permission to include this 

material in our newsletter.  To view the article in its entirety, please follow this link. 

http://www.reforestlondon.ca/identifying-common-invasive-trees-london 

Invasive species are those that come from somewhere outside an area (for example, imported accidentally or 
intentionally from another country or region) and quickly outcompete the plants and/or animals native to the area. 

Invasive species are a growing problem in Canada, so much so that in many communities they have actually 
become the most common types of trees in the area. 

Sadly, this is also true of London, where it is now two invasive species that hold the title for "most common tree" - 
European Buckthorn (by number of stems) and Norway Maple (by total size). 

Some Fast Facts About Invasives 

 Invasive plants are responsible for the decline of at least 44 species at risk, and threaten numerous habitats 
and ecosystems in Canada. 

 Invasives cost the agricultural sector in Canada $2.2 billion each year. 
 On average, a new invasive species is introduced to Canada every two years. And once they're here, they're 

here to stay. 

 How to Identify Them 

 Unfortunately, there are more invasive species in London than we can cover here, but the following images will 
help to identify four of our most common invasive tree species: Norway Maple, European Buckthorn, Glossy 
Buckthorn, Tree of Heaven and Sycamore Maple. 

 Some invasive species are referred to simply as a trademarked name and it can be difficult to know what 
species it really is. We recommend not to buy a tree or shrub unless the scientific name of the plant is stated, 
assuring you know what species it really is. 

 For a more complete list of invasive trees and shrubs occurring in our area check out our Resources page 
which contains brochures for choosing suitable trees and shrubs, for use in London yards and parks. The red 
panels in both these brochures list common invasive species that should never be planted in London (and 
should be removed whenever possible!) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LFHS FUNDRAISER   Help bring bees and other pollinators back!                                        

 Make a difference by purchasing a Native Bee House for $15. Hang it in your yard, in a park 

or use it as a gift!   Get  yours at the next meeting or contact any LFHS Board member to 

make special pick up arrangements.  

 These bee houses are for solitary bees which are bee species that do not live in hives (like 

honey bees and bumblebees), instead they nest in small tunnels, holes in the ground or use 

hollow stems of dead plants. Solitary bees do not make honey and are more efficient at 

pollinating. Solitary bees are not aggressive and don’t swarm. They are faithful to their nest 

sites and help ensure healthy ecosystems.  

Visit www.davidsuzuki.org  to learn more about what you can do to help bees, 

butterflies and other pollinators.                                   

 

http://www.reforestlondon.ca/identifying-common-invasive-trees-london
http://www.reforestlondon.ca/identifying-common-invasive-trees-london#norway
http://www.reforestlondon.ca/identifying-common-invasive-trees-london#european
http://www.reforestlondon.ca/identifying-common-invasive-trees-london#glossy
http://www.reforestlondon.ca/identifying-common-invasive-trees-london#glossy
http://www.reforestlondon.ca/identifying-common-invasive-trees-london#ailanthus
http://www.reforestlondon.ca/identifying-common-invasive-trees-london#sycamore
http://www.reforestlondon.ca/resources-healthy-city
http://www.reforestlondon.ca/sites/default/files/content/documents/RFL_TreeBrochure2013_FINAL_web.pdf
http://www.reforestlondon.ca/sites/default/files/content/documents/RFL_ShrubBrochure2013_FINAL_web_0.pdf
http://www.davidsuzuki.org/
http://www.davidsuzuki.org/


   Did you knowê 

Sulfuric compounds are to blame for cut 

onions bringing tears to your eyes.  

According to the National Onion 

Association, chilling the onion and cutting 

the root end last reduces the problem. 

 

 

A Cool Tool for Removing Invasives 

One of the things that makes "invasives" so invasive is that they 
are hard to kill. Often, if you cut them, they simply re-sprout at the 
remaining trunk. One solution is to pull the entire tree or shrub out 
of the ground. 

ReForest London has five Weed Wrenches. A Weed Wrench is an 
easy-to-use tool that grabs the base of the tree or shrub and allows 
you to pull it out of the ground, roots and all. It uses leverage so 
that you can remove trees up to about 1 inch in diameter without 
having to cut them. 

Londoners are welcome to borrow a weed wrench to clean up their 
own properties. Contact us to arrange to borrow a weed wrench so you can make your yard invasive-free! 

Additional Resources 

To learn more about invasive species and the impacts they have on our forests and other natural ecosystems, visit: 

 Ontario Invasive Plant Council 
 Invasive Plants in Canada - a report done by the Canadian Food Inspection Agency, the government agency 

in charge of dealing with invasives 
 Invasivore.org - for those who subscribe to the "if you can't beat it, eat it!" philosophy 
 Landowners Guide for Managing and Controlling  Invasive Species, put together by Ontario's Invading 

Species Awareness program 

 

 

 

 

    

 
 

                                                           
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Board of Directors: Vacancies 

Your LFHS is seeking eager members to join the Board of Directors.  Meetings are monthly and new ideas and 

perspectives are always welcome.  Details outlining the existing vacancies will be posted at the September 

meeting.  

Please think about your interest in joining this team as a Director, Plant Sale Convenor, Treasurer, Library Convenor 

or Membership Director. J 

 

 

Thanks to Kelly Taylor for sharing her 

picture of the James Graham compost 

planter, recently won at the District 10 

Meeting.  

Ȱ4ÈÅ ÐÅÔÕÎÉÁÓ ×ÅÒÅ ÁÄÄÅÄȟ ÂÕÔ ÏÔÈÅÒ×ÉÓÅ 

ÔÈÅ ÐÌÁÎÔÓ ÁÒÅ ÁÌÌ ÆÒÏÍ ÈÉÓ ÄÅÍÏÎÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎȱȟ 

states Kelly.  

http://www.ontarioinvasiveplants.ca/
http://epe.lac-bac.gc.ca/100/206/301/cfia-acia/2011-09-21/www.inspection.gc.ca/english/plaveg/invenv/techrpt/summrese.shtml
http://invasivore.org/
http://www.invadingspecies.com/resources/landowners-guide-managing-controlling-invasive-plants/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Show your Pride as a Gardener & Member of the OHA!  

 

To order your attractive green and white licence plate cover contact Kelly Taylor @ 

Or sign up at the September membership meeting. 

$10 per plate, to be paid when you order!  

Proceeds support OHA web updates 

 

 

 

 

LFHS Community Partnerships 

Fanshawe College Bursary 

This year marks the eleventh year that London Fanshawe has offered a bursary to a student entering second year of the 

Horticultural Technician program.  This bursary is given to the student who was most helpful to other students in first year and the 

winner is chosen by the students in the program.  Originally the award was for $250 and that changed to $400 about five years 

ago and this November the winner will get $500 for the first time.           Vince Chicoine, Director  

Covent Garden Markets  

For the past few years our members have volunteered to plant the raised flower gardens at the market in down town London. The 

market provides the annuals and Vince C. has provided the cannas.  The planting takes about two hours to complete, as we have 

had many volunteers to do the fun job of making the Market gardens look so beautiful throughout the summer months. 

This year we had over 15 volunteers and after the “Work” was done we were treated to “Dee’s delights” and coffee. Great job! 

Thank you very much to our members who were able to volunteer their time. 

We received a $ 500 donation from the Market General Manager Bob Usher in appreciation of LFHS members for planting the 

gardens for the past several years.          John McLeod President LFHS  

Constitution Park   

Our latest project was the adoption of Constitution Park surrounded by Stoney Creek on the South, Trossacks Ave on the East and 

Grenfell Drive on the North.   So Far we’ve maintained our commitment to perform a Spring and Fall Clean up each year and 

above and beyond our committee members have visited the park regularly to do spot clean ups, a major clean up after a violent 

storm broke many branches in the park and the planting of Elmer’s Red Maple last Fall.  We look forward to have some newer 

members join us for our Fall Clean up on Saturday November 5 at 9:00 am at the East entrance to the park off Trossacks Ave. 

Vince Chicoine, Director 

McCormick Home 

In 2005 our society took on a new project as part of our outreach to the community.  Eleven years later  

We are still providing plant material, spring and fall clean ups, late spring planting and watering and weeding throughout the 

growing season. Over the years London Fanshawe is known by residents, staff and visitors as the source of most of the colour in 

their gardens.  At one time the staff was grateful but not helpful at maintaining the gardens but now it is a full partnership 

throughout the year.  On Saturday October 1 at 9:00 am anyone from London Fanshawe that comes out for our Fall Clean-up will 

be working side by side with other volunteers from the community and staff from the Home.           Vince Chicoine, Director 

Salvation Army  

The partnership between LFHS and the Adult Day Care Program at Salvation Army London Village has continued to strengthen and 

grow over the past years.  There are two main objectives of our partnership: 

First is beautification of the Village grounds through planting and maintenance of gardens.  The grounds have undergone an amazing 

transformation over the past few years, thanks in no small part to a dedicated group of London Fanshawe Hort volunteers. The 

gardens are for the enjoyment of all the various groups that utilize the Village.  

Second is an indoor Garden Therapy program where the LFHS volunteers lead Adult Day Care participants in a number of activities 

such as Amaryllis bulb planting, Christmas swag making or flower arrangement in a decorated old shoe. Activities are held once a 

month through the fall and winter.   The LFHS – Salvation Army Partnership continues to be a rewarding community outreach 

program for the volunteers.        Bob Crowhurst, Director 

 

 



 

Show your Pride as a Gardener & Member of the OHA!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Quick & Easy to Install ñ just use the existing bolts from your plate! 
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“I have incorporated as 

many of the requests 

as I can from the 

survey so many of you 

contributed to earlier. 

I think we have a good 

cross section of topics 

for 2016-2017 which 

will be revealed at the 

AGM Nov 17/16” 

states Ann Larkin, 

Program Director 

 

 

2016 Meeting Schedule 

September 15, 2016:    

Growing Gracefully-The Evolution of a Garden from Young to Mature - Sean James                     

Just like us our gardens will change with time.  This is something we don’t often take into account 

with our plans.  With Sean’s wealth of experience we can look to the future with our plans, catch 

mistakes early and correct them. 

Check his website Fern Ridge Landscaping and Eco-Consulting 

October 20, 2016: 

Bulbs- James Graham, former OHA president is a gardener with a twist, will speak about bulbs. 

Especially tulips, how to plant them and how to keep them planted! 

November 17, 2016:     Annual Meeting: Please note the 6:30pm start time! 

 

Meetings are the held the 3
rd

 Thursday of the Month 7-9pm at Siloam United Church, unless 

otherwise noted. 

1240 Fanshawe Park Rd. East, London 

No meetings July, August or December 

               

Cost per plate is $10. 

See the sample and 

place your order at 

the September 

membership 

meeting. 

Proceeds support 

OHA web updates. 

       

http://fernridgelandscaping.com/


 

NEWS FLASH!!!  

 

 

 

 

     

2017 Bus trip  

Plans are underway.  

Stay tuned for all the exciting details to be released later this fall 

 

 

 

 

 

London Fanshawe Horticultural Society 

Executive & Board Members for 2016 

Name Position Phone Number Email 
John McLeod President 519-660-1163 hrconsulting@aol.com 

vacant First Vice 
President 

  

Ann Larkin  Second Vice 
President 

519-433-6261 annlarkin@rogers.com 

Vince Chicoine Past President 
Treasurer 

519-672-1979 chicoinevn@sympatico.ca 

Bob Crowhurst Secretary 519-666-1670 robert.crowhurst@sympatico.ca 

Connie Kirkconnell Director 519-433-0957 ckirkconnell@rogers.com 

Camillia LaRouche Director 519-204-3010 camillia.larouche@rogers.com 

Nancy Johnston Director W 519-455-5177 njohnston@salvationarmyvillage.ca 

Sue Rader Director 519-439-7902 prader@rogers.com 

Brian Sherry Director 519-663-5337 june.sherry@sympatico.ca 

Fred Smithers Director 519-455-2475 fredsmithers28@gmail.com 

Kelly Taylor Director 519-452-0864 ohasecretary@gmail.com 
 

   
   

mailto:camillia.larouche@rogers.com

